
Spring 24                                                           
 
 

Hi it’s Mrs Wood (year 1 teacher, DSL and SENCo) one of my roles at Cayton School is Designated 

Safeguarding Lead (DSL). At Cayton, we are committed to ensuring all our children feel safe in school, 

home and online. To support families further, we continue to provide a bulletin with lots of current 

information, what we are providing at school and ways to help your child stay safe at home (especially 

online). I would appreciate any feedback or topics of interest via Dojo through a private message. Welcome 

to all the new families starting at Cayton. 

PSHE- In Spring 

A preventative way that we educate 

children about safeguarding themselves 

is through the PSHE curriculum. As you 

are aware we use the scheme Jigsaw. 

This term we have focused on ‘Dreams 

and Goals’ and also water safety. Next 

term, our jigsaw piece is ‘Healthy Me’ 

and the children will learn different ways 

to stay healthy mentally and physically. 

Included in this area is sun safety. Our 

curriculum content and policies have 

recently been updated. Any families 

who are new to school, you can find 

information on our PSHE/RSE 

curriculum on our school website. 

 

School Updates 

- We continue to look at protective characteristics during 

Friday assemblies. The children have also had a story 

from Mrs Monaghan around these areas.  

- School have updated our procedures around medication 

been brought into school- please see dojo, parent pay or 

ask Miss Clough in the office. 

- There is some helpful information/advice on this link 

about keeping children safe online: 

https://parentsafe.lgfl.net/ , NSPCC website: 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-

safety/talking-child-online-safety/  and Be Aware which is 

an online knowledge and information hub all about child 

exploitation: https://www.safeguardingchildren.co.uk/be-

aware-parents-and-carers/  

- We continue to be a nut aware school- thanks for your 

support. 

- Mr Taylor has completed his school counselling course to 

support mental health around school.  

 

Yellow Ribbon 

At Cayton School, we will continue to use yellow ribbons (worn 

on lanyards) as the senior leaders and the safeguarding team. 

These ribbons symbolise that we are additional trusted 

members of staff to talk to about feeling safe, friendship issues 

or any worries. The adults wearing them are: Mrs Monaghan, Mr 

Vasey, Mr Taylor, Mrs Brannon, Mrs Wood, Mrs Wilson and 

Miss Clough. The children continue to learn what blue and red 

lanyard colours mean for visitors (red not DBS checked so will 

be accompanied by a member of staff and blue DBS checked so 

they can work with children unsupervised). We have displayed 

this information around school. We welcome Mrs Brannon to our 

pastoral team who has made a great start (Mrs Brannon is 

already an established member of staff). 

 

Well-Being 

Denzel continues his good work in 

Cayton School. Thank you to everyone 

for your support. He continues to enjoy 

lots of attention and his well-being 

lunchtime club to support SEMH. 
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